President's Message

The October meeting is one of our most important. The dues for next year are set, nominations for officers are made, and nomination and election of the vote counting election committee is done. If you have any concern for the direction or future of the club, be there.

Dave

Secretary's Notes

As our Vice President and Secretary were gone for the Labor Day weekend, I thought that I could run the meeting and take notes for the minutes without much of a problem. You have never seen such a conglomeration of hen scratchings. Anyway, the following is an interpretation of same.

The Minutes of the August meeting were approved as published in the newsletter.

The Treasurers Report was approved per balance sheet presented by Josh. Josh also presented a budget and dues projection for next year that we can look over prior to our next meeting when the dues for 2011 are voted on.

New members accepted: Wayne Nelson, Douglas Oliverius, Dan, Alice, Andrew and Libbie Anderson. Welcome to the Sky Knights.

Safety Officer: No reported issues.

Old Business: We still have not received a bill for the lawn sprinklers, the runway was striped for \$50, and the pop concession is in the black.

New Business: It was moved and seconded that Akert put the sprinkler on Craig's List for \$700 with a Best Offer of no less than \$500 Motion carried

Considerable discussion followed concerning the poor turn out for our events by both club members and out of towners. The general consensus was that not enough advertising was being done. E-mails are not enough. Mailed flyers from various clubs were circulated to make a point. It was moved by Svoboda and seconded by Reger that in addition to the June Fun Fly all major events such as the Don Neil, Pattern, Warbirds, be sanctioned and advertised boy by e-mail and mailed flyers. Motion carried.

There being no further business the meeting was adjourned.

-Dave Reiber

Elections

Reminder – club officer elections start in October, if you are interested in an office, please contact Dave Reiber. A new Treasurer will be needed for sure.

Fun Fly Report September 26th 2010

Leonard's 54th Fall Fun Fly

We had a beautiful day for a fun fly. Bit of a crosswind but somewhat light most of the day to almost calm. We had 28 registered pilots, more than a couple dozen spectators, and a lot of interesting aircraft. Congradulations to John Willman for winning the "Will It Fly?" Serious Class with his scratch built and designed turbine. He was presented with his trophy at the event. What an accomplishment. He is almost a Jedi Knight Master of RC aircraft now. Will continue to have the "Will it Fly" trophies and hopefully some sort of rocket powered flying wing will show up one of these years. The "Just Plain Weird" trophy went unclaimed this year. We lost our third trainer this year but you know how things "come in threes" so I think we should be in the clear now. We will be looking for another airframe to replace it. I was able to fill everyone up with pizza and pop for \$5.00 each and with a small out of pocket donation on my part. Wonderful time and I would like to thank everyone for coming. See you next year. Leonard Akert

Notice

The Landing at Williamsburg Village has invited us to do an RC aircraft display Sunday November 14th from 2 to 4 PM. The room is approximately 40 by 60 feet with an adjoining smaller room we can also use. They have 10 - 54 inch round tables and some 5 and 6 foot tables we can also use. Please contact me if you are interested in coming.

Leonard Akert 326-5970 rakert@neb.rr.com

For Sale

3-year-old JR X9303 2.4 (native) transmitter, Mode 2, A/S version, in good condition. Battery was replaced in August 2010. Comes with a screen protector installed and a JR silver DSM neck strap adapter. Manual is on CD, not printed. No receiver or servos. \$200 if picked up at the Oct. LSK or LASS meeting. Phone me at 466-5264. Allan Worrest

Lincoln Sky Knights PO Box 83605 Lincoln, NE 68501-3605

Tim O'Brien, Secretary/Editor timobrien1@gmail.com 440-2114

http://www.lincolnskyknights.org



For information on the web about local events and activities

http://metrorcflying.com/

WHO TO CALL FOR HELP!

Rich Kuenning	464-3256
Ron Vogel	466-0031
Bill Davis	475-2305
Wilson Hardy	890-3161
Dennis Osburn	470-0271
Mike Yearley	475-1609
Leonard Akert	489-6277
	rakert@neh rr com

rakert@neb.rr.com
Nick Wheatley eve6w@hotmail.com

UPCOMING EVENTS

October 10 & 24 - Indoor Flying - Calvert Rec Center 5-7pm

2010 LSK Officers

President: Dave Reiber 483-5696 sreiber@windstream.net

VP/CD: Gary Dunkel 261-3630 garydunkel@hotmail.com

Treasurer : Josh Deshon

432-4558 jdeshon@windstream.net

Secretary: Tim O'Brien 440-2114 timobrien1@gmail.com

Safety Officer: Brad Pankoke 797-8710 bradpankoke@hotmail.com

Executive Committee:

Don Svoboda Bill Davis 475-2305

Alan Zinnecker

Field Boss: Alan Zinnecker 432-9066 azinnecker@windstream.net

Webmaster: Aaron Clark 770-9251 aaron@gonines.com

PLEASE REMEMBER!! IF YOU ARE THE LAST PERSON AT THE FIELD IN THE EVENING, PLEASE BE SURE THAT THE CLUBHOUSE AND THE GATE ARE LOCKED!!!!

Tuesday night flying will run from May thru September. Guests can receive introductory flights from our members.

Meetings are the first Friday of every month except December at the LSK field at 7:30 PM

INSIDE THIS ISSUE